## Dickenson County Public Schools

P.O. Box 1127, 309Volunteer Avenue Clintwood, Virginia 24228 Phone (276) 926-4643 Fax (276) 926-6374

Haydee L. Robinson, Superintendent



September 20, 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians of students who are homeschooled, or plan to home-school: In accordance with SECTION 21.1-254.1 of the Code of Virginia relating to home instruction.

- ANNUAL notification of INTENT to educate children at home shall be provided by the parents/guardians to the Superintendent by August 1 prior to the opening of school.
- Parents or guardians must also submit evidence that the children who have received home instruction for the 2022-23 school year have achieved an adequate level of educational growth as determined by the Superintendent.

Parents/guardians who plan to homeschool their children in 2023-24 will be receiving a Notice of Intent to Provide Home Instruction. The letter was mailed on July 17, 2023. If you choose to home-school your child or children for the 2023-24 school year, please complete the Intent to Provide home instruction (The form can be found on Dickenson County Public School's webpage or you will receive it in the mail.) Please Include evidence of educational progress for the 2022-23 school year and verification of enrollment in one of the approved correspondence schools (if that is the option you choose). Verification of enrollment and documentation of adequate educational growth must be received prior to the August 9 school opening date. Your application will then be considered for approval by the superintendent.

Please call (276-926-4643) for more information or if you have questions.

Sincerely,

Dennis Deel
Director of Curriculum and Instruction
Home School Coordinator